
 
 

 
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 
March 8, 2011; 12:00 – 1:00 PM 

MEETING SUMMARY 

 
ATTENDING:
Board 
Dr. Bill Mason 
Ken Wilson 
Jill Smith 
Dr. Anne Egan  

Staff 
Linda Lanier 
Cynthia Nixon 
Dolly Dillin 
 

 
Dr. Bill Mason, Committee Chair, called the meeting or order at 12:00 PM. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Linda presented for discussion the city’s latest budget challenge for FY 2011-12.  The 
finance committee with guidance from Committee Chair Bill Mason and Board Chair Dr. 
Anne Egan has determined the steps needed to address this situation over the next 
month. 
 
The city’s budget situation is once again very grim, and the Commission has been asked 
to present a budget for FY 2011-12 that shows a 15% reduction in the city’s 
contribution.  That translates to a little more than $3 million from our city budget of just 
over $21 million.  Over the last 5/6 years the organization has implemented budget 
reductions in administrative services and personnel, even now, there are three staff 
positions that could be eliminated.  However, there is no combination of administrative 
cuts that would close this $3 million budget gap.  The board needs to address the fact 
that this year we will need to cut real services for real children.   
 
The Finance Committee has determined that simply applying a 15% across the board 
reduction to all programs does not provide the multi year strategy that we’re going to 
need.  Rather, the Commission needs to carefully consider the kind of services that are 
most effective in improving the lives of children that provide the most value for the 
taxpayers and that have the highest quality standards. 
 
The Commission staff has been asked to create a matrix that presents all of the 
programs using specific criteria. 
 
The Committee determined a need for some time other than a regular board meeting to 
review the matrix, prioritize and recommend a funding portfolio for FY 2011-12.  The 
staff has been asked by Dr. Egan to find the first available time for an evening retreat to 
do this difficult work.  Suggested dates for the retreat will be sent to the full board for 
consideration and we will attempt to convene as much of the full voting board over a 
quorum as possible.  The deadline to complete the budget recommendations is April 15. 
 



FINANCE REPORT: 
Cynthia Nixon presented the finance statements, quarterly financial summary and slot 
reports (attached) with no significant issues to report.   
Dolly Dillin presented the quarterly reimbursement report, no significant issues noted at 
this time. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 

Cynthia Nixon presented the girls, Inc. repayment plan which the committee accepted. 
 
There being no further business, Dr. Mason adjourned the meeting at 1:30 PM. 










